
Emergency Ac+on Plan Call-Out Exercise 2023 
 
Summary: 
 
On March 20, 2023 at the Amston Lake clubhouse a call-out review was performed on the 
Amston Lake Emergency AcBon Plan (EAP) for the Main Dam. 
 
A*endance: 

 
1. Frank Hoisl, Amston Lake District (ALD) President, primary District point of contact with 

regards to EAP acBvity 
 

2. Jim DeLisle, ALD resident  
 

Both of these individuals are responsible for monitoring acBviBes, decision-making, and 
coordinaBng and implemenBng emergency repairs at the dam. 
 
Call-Out Exercise: 
 
The ALD will verify that all persons and telephone numbers on the Early Warning and Final 
Warning No.fica.on Charts are current. In addiBon to verifying personnel and contact 
informaBon, the ALD will verify that each contact can locate their copy of the EAP and that they 
understand their roles and responsibiliBes in the event of an emergency, as described in the 
EAP. 
 
The ALD will contact the locally available resources provided in the EAP to verify contact 
informaBon and ensure that the services are current. 
 
The ALD will review the most recent dam inspecBon report, any significant development or 
construcBon acBvity downstream of the dam, and any modificaBons to the dam or spillway. The 
EAP must be updated to reflect any significant changes to the dam of downstream area and any 
changes in personnel or contact informaBon. 
 
During the review Frank and Jim walked through the latest version of the EAP, dated August 
2017 (revised April 2021). Both understand their responsibiliBes. 
 
Frank verified contact informaBon with Base ConstrucBon, per appendix “A.” 
 
Frank contacted the Town of Hebron Emergency Management Authority, Emergency 
Management Director Paul BancroV. He was informed that Paul has a new contact phone 
number and Frank will update the EAP. Frank will also update his contact list with the latest 
number. 
 



Paul requested an electronic copy of the EAP and Frank provided. 
 
No significant changes to the dam or downstream area were idenBfied. The riprap along the 
main dam was added to. 
 
 
RespecZully submi[ed, 
 
Frank Hoisl, President 
Amston Lake District 


